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Additional Case Information:

Hatchery is no longer importing ova. The business has moved to using their own ova as of 2021. For this current cycle, green 

eggs were transferred from Carnassarie Hatchery. Broodstock are held at Northern Trout (Browell)/Moss Hatchery. Some 

potential broodfish are kept at North Moine. All fish on site are from Carnassarie and will be for the future. 

Mortalities are disposed in an ensiler kept at the pier. This ensiler is managed by Kames. 

Fish are held at the hatchery until they are 200g. Fish are then get transferred to North Moine, Kames Bay (east), Kames Bay 

(west) and Shuna Castle. 

Hill lochs are currently fallow and will be restocking in June/July.  Eilean Coltair is also currently fallow for all of 2022, but may be    

Site thermometer used for biosecurity reasons. 

Remote paperwork inspection conducted by  on 23/03/2022, supervised by . 

Site inspection conducted 29/03/2022 by  and supervised by . No samples taken. 
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FISH HEALTH INSPECTORATE VISIT REPORT 
 

SUMMARY FOR INFORMATION OF SITE OPERATOR 
 
BUSINESS NO FB0134  DATE OF VISIT  29/03/2022 
SITE NO FS0269  SITE NAME  Kames Hatchery 
CASE NO 20220074                     INSPECTOR        
 
Inspection under the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 
 
The above site was inspected, in accordance with the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) 
Regulations 2009.  
 
All epidemiological units were inspected. On this occasion no samples were taken for disease 
analysis. The Inspector did not observe any clinical signs associated with the listed diseases as 
described in the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009.  
 
Records 
 
The surveillance frequency category of the site was assessed as low. An inspection under the 
Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 will be conducted every third year. The 
category of the site will be reassessed on a routine basis and updated as required. 
 
The information required for the public record of aquaculture production businesses regarding 
this site was verified and where necessary updated. The following records were also inspected 
to ensure that the conditions of authorisation for your Aquaculture Production Business (APB) 
are being met: 
 
Aquaculture animal and aquaculture animal product movement records were inspected and 
appeared to be adequately maintained. 
 
Records in relation to aquaculture animals transported by the business were inspected and 
found to be adequately.  
 
Mortality records were inspected and found to be adequately maintained. 
 
No mortality levels exceeding the reporting criteria have been recorded since the last inspection. 
 
Reports detailing the results of animal health surveillance carried out by or on behalf of the 
business and/or Marine Scotland were available for inspection. 
 
The biosecurity measures plan for the site was inspected and found to be adequately 
maintained and implemented. 
 
 
 
 




